BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

Tuesday, November 25, 2008
      Swampscott, MA 01907
A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Town Hall, 22 Monument Avenue, Swampscott, Mass.  Chairman Athony A. Scibelli opened the meeting at 7:30P.M.       
Attendance: Chairman, Anthony A. Scibelli, Vice Chairman Eric A. Walker, Selectman Adam P. Forman, Jill G. Sullivan and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.
 Votes of the Board:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve the agreement offered by the PEC seconded by Selectman Mazow. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Forman to approve meeting minutes from October 14, 2008, seconded by Selectman Walker.  

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectmen Walker to approve meeting minutes from October 28, 2008, seconded by Selectmen Forman.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve meeting minutes from November 10, 2008, with an amendment to the votes of the Board regarding National Grid vote which should read 4-0 in favor seconded by Selectman Walker.  

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Forman to approve an invoice for Kopelman &Paige, P.C. in the amount of $5,264.00 for services through September 30, 2008, seconded by Selectman Walker. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman walker to approve an overhanging sign permit for Paradiso Restaurant, 15 Railroad Avenue, Swampscott, Mass seconded by Selectman Forman.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan for an overhanging sign permit for Preventative Dentistry, 293 Humphrey Street, Swampscott, Mass seconded by Selectman Forman.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectmen Sullivan to approve a request to hang a banner and sandwich boards through and up to December 15, 2008, in high traffic areas in Town to promote the opening of the Swmpscott and Marblehead YMCA seconded by Selectman Walker.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve a change of manager for the Swampscott Club, 362 Humphrey Street, Swampscott, Mass regarding their  liquor license from Robert Grimes to Peter J. Olcott pending the completion of all paperwork, fees and CORI seconded by Selectman Forman. 
Appointment:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Walker to appoint Charles Borgioli to the Harbor Advisory Committee seconded by Selectman Sullivan. 
Public Hearing:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to open Public Hearing for Classification of Real and Property Tax with the Board of Assessors seconded by Selectman Forman.
Chairman of the Board of Assessors, Neil Sheehan and Assistant Assessor, Donna Champagne O’Keefe discussed with the Board their report concerning the adoption of residential factor to determine the percentage of tax burden to be borne by  each class of property for fiscal year 2009.The Assistant Assessor and the Board of Assessors recommend a residential tax rate of $14.34 and a commercial, industrial and personal rate of $26.64.

Chairman Scibelli opened the floor up for any comments from the public, which there was none.
Chairman Scibelli opened the floor up for any comments by the Board. 

Selectman Walker thanked the Board of Assessors for their hard work. Selectman Walker commented that he felt the shift was unfair to businesses. Selectman Walker believes the tax rate should be an even split or at least a split of 100-150%. 
Selectman Scibelli respectfully disagrees and believes that the shift is some attempt to ease the burden to the residents. Selectman Scibelli stated the Businesses uses the Town‘s resources on a yearly basis.  

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Walker to close Public Hearing seconded by Selectman Forman.

The Board voted 3-1 in favor of the recommendation to increase the tax rate as stated above seconded by Selectman Forman. Selectman Walker opposed the motion.
Selectmen’s Time:

Selectmen Sullivan expressed her condolences to the family and friends of Mr. Bob Serino who recently passed away. Ms. Sullivan spoke on how involved Mr. Serino was active in the Town’s Youth programs such as the Little League & Pop Warner programs, Md. Sullivan stated the Mr. Serino was a positive role model for the Towns youth and expressed the importance of being a team player.  Ms. Sullivan wished the Big Blue Football team good luck at their Thanksgiving Day game. 
Selectmen Walker wished good luck & support to Swampscott’s Big Blue Football Team on their Thanksgiving Day game.  Mr. Walker expressed his disappointment with the recent suggestion from the Turnpike Authority to raise the tolls for north shore residents & commuters. 

Selectman Forman’s expressed his displeasure with Municipal Finance at the State Level which has left structural defects in the system. 

Selectman Scibelli positively commented on the Interfaith Service he attended that was held recently at the First Church. Mr. Scibelli praised all that participated and thanked them for a job well done.  

Town Administrator’s Report:
Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator spoke on the following:

· Update on the GIC.
· Public hearing on toll hike changes to be held on December 15, 2008, at Lynn City Hall. 

Adjournment:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Walker to close meeting at 8:42P.M. seconded by Selectman Sullivan. 

Attest:

Maureen Shultz 

Administrative Assistant 

